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                                                                                          Governor Dr. Shawn Wightman  
                     

                                               

               Calendar-of Events: 

May 18-20   MD-11 Convention (Muskegon, MI) 

May 18-20   5th Counsel of Governors Meeting (Muskegon, MI) 

May 24   Global Action Team Meeting (Yale Lions Hall) 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

District Governor Dr. Shawn Wightman 
1rst VDG James White 
2nd VDG Judy Keller 
Cabinet Secretary Donald Spinks 
Cabinet Treasurer Jack Kriete  
 
Region 1 Chair William Gratopp  
Region 1 Zone 1 Chair Crystal Briskey  
Region 1 Zone 2 Chair  
Region 2 Chair Joseph Stratton 
Region 2 Zone 1 Shannon Blondell  
Region 2 Zone 2 Erica Akers 
 
Region 3 Chair Dave Fisher 
Region 3 Zone 1 Chair Dave Fisher  
Region 3 Zone 2 Chair Rich Cochrill 



 

 

DISTRICT GOVERNOR DR. SHAWN WIGHTMAN 

Our 11 D2 Lions Clubs are achieving some of the best service projects our District has ever 
seen in years thanks to your knowledge and experience. But that's only the start. Your 
efforts are laying the groundwork for everything that will come after this year. 
  
We all have high expectations for ourselves, and as we encourage others to join us, our 
impact will continue to increase as we establish new clubs, support our foundation, and 
serve like never before. In order to increase membership over the next few months, please 
continue to constantly promote your team and clubs in the media (i.e., social media 
platforms, newspapers, radio, etc.). 
  
Take advantage of every opportunity and make the most of this time to ensure the success 
of our District. Back in July, we got right to work. Now, let's work even harder and 
accomplish even more than before June 30th. 
  
Our New Lions Worldwide Brand 
  
To provide Lions with a vision for the future and a plan for achieving it, LCIF has unveiled 
the Lions International Strategic Plan. One of our organization's main objectives is to 
improve our association and foundation, and the new Lions International brand is one of 
the most obvious ways to achieve this. 
  
Lions International offers us a fresh platform to inform people about the impact that our 
association and foundation have as a whole and the way that we are working together to 
help those in need. Visit the organization's brand site (see https://shorturl.at/HJW19) for 
frequently asked questions, a presentation, and more, and view a special video featuring 
President Sheehan (see https://shorturl.at/dfuJP) on what the brand means for Lions. 
 
 
Together, we make a difference! 
 
 DISTRICT GOVERNOR DR. SHAWN WIGHTMAN  

 

 

 

 

 

https://shorturl.at/HJW19
https://shorturl.at/dfuJP


                                             

1st. VICE DISTRICT GOVERNOR JAMES WHITE 
 
Hello fellow Lions  

For those who don’t know me I am Jim White and I am honored to be your First Vice 
District Governor. I am owner of Luxury Bath by Mobility Remodelers in Port Huron and I 
live in Port Huron. 

I chose to join the Lions after the death of a very close Family friend that had made a 
profound difference in my life growing passed away. He suffered from Retinitis 
Pigmentosa during his life and eventually went totally blind in his early 40 s with the help 
of the Local Lions club he lived his best life for over 40 years. In his memory I joined the 
Lions. Port Huron Host is my home club and have enjoyed serving as a club President, a 
region chair and zone Chair. I have learned a great deal from Governors and PDGS and I 
will continue to learn to better serve our clubs and Members. 

Yours in Lionism 

1st. VICE DISTRICT GOVERNOR JIM WHITE 

 

2nd VICE DISTRICT GOVERNOR JUDY KELLER 

Hello fellow Lions  

It is safe to say that everyone who attended this year’s forum thought that it was an 
outstanding time. The breakout sessions had very good topics and great speakers. The key 
note speaker Dustin Dale, was outstanding!! I can’t wait to read his book on leadership 
and serving. More VDG training was on tap as well. Sometimes I feel over whelmed with 
all there is to learn, but I have good support team behind me. There is still time to register 
for the upcoming up convention on March 17,18, 19. This year it is being held at the 
DoubleTree Airport in Grand Rapids. Look for the registration in the newsletter. Any 
questions about the convention you can email me at judyakel76@gmail.com or call me at 
989-670- 1401. Hope to see many Lions this year at the convention! 

 

2ND VICE DISTRICT GOVERNOR JUDY KELLER 

 

 

 



 

PDG DON SPINKS, Global Membership Chair  
 
   
I would like to share some great news on our District membership. At this time our 
membership has risen to 1340. We started the year this past July with 1308 members. 
An increase of 32 members is outstanding and congratulations go to Port Huron Host 
Lions club who inducted 18 members. This goes to show that if you ASK, they will 
come. This reminds me of the movie Field of Dreams. There, the famous phrase was 
“if you build it, they will come”. I can definitely see the comparison with our District 
membership. When you Ask someone to join your club you are building our Field of 
Dreams, our membership Field of Dreams. We continue to be the largest District in the 
state and to remain there we still need every 11D2 Lions clubs to go out and Ask. 
Continue to expand your club by increasing membership. 
 
Members 
 
This Month This Year 
Opening Balance 1,319              1,308 
Added Members       21                 131 
Dropped Members      0                  99 
Closing Balance   1,340             1,340 
Net Gain/Loss           21                  32 
 
Worldwide      1,402,882 
Keep up the outstanding work 11D2 on membership. You are making me a very proud 
District 11D2 Global Membership Chair. 

 
PDG Donald Spinks Global Membership Chair   JUST ASK! 
 
 
PDG Wes Wagester, Global Leadership Chair 
PowerPoint presentations are being updated for club Presidents, club 

Secretaries, club Treasurers, Region &amp; Zone Chairpersons. They will be emailed 

as soon as the updates are completed. 

o Additionally, District 11 – D2 officer training is available in the form of Training 



Videos for President, Secretary and Treasurer on my YouTube Channel at: 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCr3VVDss2Uku5ZX5a3-Jhog. These videos 

do not reflect the 2022 – 2023 cabinet changes 

o Wes Wagester is available to assist any club desiring club officer training 

o Based on email messages received by Governor Dr. Shawn Wightman on October 

25, 2022, 77% of the Club Officers in District 11 – D2 have received training, 

o Additional Training may be found online at: 

o www.lionsclubs.org, then click on MEMBERLOGIN. Next click on Learn, 

then find Online Training and Lions Learning Center, then choose GO. 

o Lions University provided by the USA/Canada Lion Leadership Forum. A 

wide variety of courses are offered. 

o LCI website, click on the spy glass on the right, then enter “Managing a 

Club”. You will find information pertinent the club officer training. 

There was a GAT meeting scheduled for April, 2023 GAT and it was held at the 

Memphis Lions Hall on Wednesday, April 26, 2023. 

Scheduled meetings for May 2023 are: 

May 18 – 20 Multiple District 11 Convention> Held in Muskegon, MI 

May 24 Global Action Team Meeting – Yale - 6:00pm 

As of today, Monday, May 1, 2023, 14 Clubs have reported their club officers for the 

next year, 2023 – 2024 to Lions Clubs International. Reports are due by May 15. Please 

forward your club elections report as soon as possible – by May 15, 2023 

 

PDG WES WAGESTER LEADERSHIP CHAIR 
 
 
 
 
 

PDG WES WAGESTER GLT, Lions Clubs International Foundation   



 
• Lions Clubs International Foundation (LCIF): 

o Melvin Jones Fellowship recipients as of May 1, 2023: 
 In District 11 – D2 there have been 284 MJFs and 11 PMJF. 
 
he highest level of PMJF is 8 
 
o New MJFs since June 30, 2022 
 
Bethany J. Calka Almont Lions 
Gary Sweeney Elkton 
James V. Haley Emmett Lions 
Noel R. Katz Emmett Lions 
John Hintz Lapeer Lions 
James White Port Huron Host Lions 
John R. Kriete Port Sanilac Lions (Progressive) 
Rose Allen Ubly 
Tim Rutkowski Ubly 
 
Donations in District 11 – D2 as of May 1, 2023 
 Clubs $19,165.39 
 District $3,000.00 
 Total $22,165.39 
This total is $2,206.23 more than at the same time last year. 
o Nineteen (19) clubs have donated so far this year, which is 40.43% of 
our clubs. 
o The Status of installments as of May 1, 2023 which indicates how 
much each club has in their LCIF account follows: 
Algonac $1,305.00           Almont $1,032.00 
Bad Axe $3,787.80           Berville $1,050.00 
Frieburg St. Ignatius $1,500.00 Hadley $1,050 
Harsens Island $1,25.00 Lapeer $2,000.00 
Marlette $2,000.00          Pearl Beach $1,225.00 



Pigeon $1,800.00             Ubly $2,782.00 
USA $6,280.00                  Yale $1,996.00 
This will give deserving members of the listed clubs a total of 24 
Melvin Jones Fellowships. 
 

PDG WES WAGESTER LCIF CHAIR  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

     WELCOME NEW MEMBERS TO THE PRIDE  
                                                                                         
CHRISTINA HALKIAS ROBB   ALGONAC LIONS 
CATHY HARRIS                          ALOGNAC LIONS 
LESLEY RUMMEL                      ALGONAC LIONS 
ROBERT HARRIS                      ALGONAC LIONS 
JENNY WEBB                             HARBOR BEACH LIONS 
MATHEW ALBRIGHT              PT. HURON HOST LIONS 
TYLER ATHECHESON RUSCH  PT. HURON HOST LIONS   
JEFFREY CHRISTENSEN        PT. HURON HOST LIONS 
MARK CHRISTENSEN             PT. HURON HOST LIONS 
ERROL COPELAND                  PT. HURON HOST LIONS 
LISA EPLEY                                PT. HURON HOST LIONS 
CHARLES FRIZZLE                   PT. HURON HOST LIONS 
RYAN HACKWORTH                PT. HURON HOST LIONS 
BRANDEN HUNT                       PT. HURON HOST LIONS 
CLIFFORD MAYO                       PT. HURON HOST LIONS 
ANTHONY PAULEY                   PT. HURON HOST LIONS 
GLEN PEER                                  PT. HURON HOST LIONS 
CHRIS SEXTON                           PT. HURON HOST LIONS 
ROBERT STANLEY                    PT. HURON HOST LIONS 
FRANK SURATT                         PT. HURON HOST LIONS 
RODNEY TITTLE                        PT. HURON HOST LIONS 
ANGELA VALDIVIA                   PT. HURON HOST LIONS 
KYLE WILHELM                         PT. HURON HOST LIONS 
  
 

   MEMBERS NO LONGER WITH US “RIP” 
 
 
WAYNE SCHUETTE    LAPEER LIONS   
 
DANIEL JULES              LEXINGTON LIONS 
 
CRAWFORD KENNEDY   PIGEON LIONS 
                
   
                                  
     
                     
 
 



 

                               
                                   
                                                        MEMPHIS LIONS CLUBS 
                                                                                      
Leo advisor Nancy Thomson, Lions Jason Sopha, Mike Kaminski, and Deb Kaminski along 
with Leo Avery Pare’.  Also, future leader dog for the blind Polly celebrating Arbor Day 
with Memphis Third Grade Classes. Everyone went home with a tree to plant, even Polly! 
The class learned that trees are one of mother natures’ way of fighting global warming. 
This is a service project that easy and inexpensive. 
                                              

       

                                                                  EMMETT LIONS   
The Emmett Lions have a lot of medical equipment available for the asking. There are; walkers, 
crutches, shower chairs, and abundance of other odds and ends. Give PDG Chuck Belesky a call 
he will try to match your requests. Call (810-543-0990) 
        

                                                           
     

                                                                  ALMONT LIONS CLUB   

 

           The Almont Lions Club has been busy. They presented 150 White Pine seedlings 

to all fourth (4 th.) grade students at Almont’s Orchard Primary School and Dryden 

Elementary School. They are selling raffle tickets for a wagon filled with things for 

a garden. On Thursday, Friday, and Saturday, May 18, 19, and 20 we will have a 

rummage sale in our hall. Members of our club have assisted the Lapeer Lions at 

the Poker Night and performed a KidSight vision screening in Anchor Bay. We are 

observing White Cane week by seeking donations locally. The annual golf outing 

will be held Sunday, August 13, at Heather Hills Golf Club. Our next Euchre 

tournament will be on Friday, May 12, 2023. On April 10,2023 Red Cross 

conducted a Blood Drive in the Almont Lions Hall. They collected 41 units of 

blood, since 2005 they have collected 3042 units of blood, potentially saving 9,126 lives.         

  



    

              
 
 
                                                                                 

       
                                                                  

                                                                                             

                                                                    FORT GRATIOT LIONS CLUB  

We had a grand time yesterday at the YMCA's Healthy kids day. So many activities for 
the kids. With all our screenings, we had 2 referrals. Always a good feeling to be able to 
catch eye issues early in kids. Great job from ALL our Lion's members.  

Pictured Lt- Rt: Lion, Laura Campbell, President Bill Jett and Lion Heather Bringard. 
Next photo; KidSight specialist Lion Nora Walsh from Lapeer and Lion Laura 

                        
 

                     CAPAC LIONS CLUB 

The Capac Lions Club would like to 
thank the Capac Fire Department, CYBL 
and Lion Mary Riley and Lion friend Jen 
Kluger for helping the Easter Bunny this 
past Easter. Lions serving the community. 

 



 
                               

                                                

 

 

                   APPLEGATE LIONS CLUB 

 

May 29th, the Applegate Lions will 
partake in white Cane from 9 am to 12 
pm. Be sure to come by and make your 
generous donations to help the sight 
impaired. This is a practice that Lions 
clubs can take advantage to raise critical 
funds for charity projects for the 
community and the entire area. There are 
many aspects of sight problems. Some of 
the clubs have already participated and 
done well. 

            MARLETTE LIONS CLUB 

 

On behalf of the American Red Cross 
(ARC), Marlette Regional Hospital is 
honored to present our faithful drive 
volunteer with a personalize certificate 
of appreciation, ARC lapel pen and a 
gift bag for their faithful support of our 
local ARC drive. Giving back to the 
community. 

Thank YOU to: Tim Dietzel , 
Marlette Club President. 
 

 



         
 

 

                                                                      

 

 

 

APPLEGATE, DECKERVILLE, & LEXINGTON  

This is another truckload of plastic on its way 
to Trex for recycling into a park bench for our 
communities. Since December of 2020 District 
11-D2, in cooperation with the Applegate Lions 
Club, entities from Lexington including the 
Lexington Lions Club, Deckerville Lions Club 
and participating entities in Deckerville, and 
District 11-D2 have collected 11,996 lbs of 
plastic that has been kept out of our landfills 
and placed 48-inch composite benches 
throughout the communities. There are other 
clubs in the district that are also being good 
stewards of the environment in collecting 
recyclable plastic for their communities. This is 
a great service project. Eliminating plastic in 
the land fill without costing the clubs any 
money. 
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                   

                      METAMORA LIONS 

IPDG Brian Betzold got to hang out with the 
St Augustine lions during their seafood 
festival. Their two-weekend festival sees 
around 15,000 people. Several other 
local lions groups pitch in to help as well 

 



               

                

                 APPLEGATE LIONS CLUB 

In April, the Applegate Lions Club made 
twenty-one Easter food boxes to hand out 
to their community needy families. Way to 
go Applegate Lions. 

Have you ever heard of Dyslexia?  

Dyslexia is a learning disability in reading. People with dyslexia have trouble reading at a good 
pace and without mistakes. They may also have a hard time with reading comprehension, 
spelling, and writing. But these challenges aren’t a problem with intelligence. Dyslexia is a 
common condition that makes it hard to work with language. Some experts believe that between 
5 and 10 percent of people have it. Others say as many as 17 percent of people show signs of 
reading challenges. 

People with dyslexia don’t outgrow it. But there are teaching approaches and strategies that can 
help them improve their reading skills and manage the challenges. People of any age can be 
tested for dyslexia, although the tests are different for adults than for kids. People with dyslexia 
typically have trouble reading fluently. They often read slowly and make mistakes. That can 
impact how well they comprehend what they read. But when other people read to them, they 
often have no problem understanding the text. Dyslexia can create difficulty with other skills, 
too. These include: Reading comprehension, Spelling, Writing and Math. People sometimes 
believe dyslexia is a problem with vision. They think of it as reversing letters or writing 
backwards. But dyslexia is an issue with language. It’s important to know that while dyslexia 
impacts learning, it’s not a problem of intelligence. People with dyslexia are just as smart as their 
peers. There are countless stories about people thriving with dyslexia, 
including actors, entrepreneurs, and elected officials.  

 

Now, as lions, I want all of us to take a good look at this. Ask questions like what can we do to 
help with this problem. What can lions do? How can we identify this and get their trust. We can 
read to them and listen to them read. We can help identify their problem areas and help, them. 

 PDG Donald Spinks MD-11 reading chair 

 

 

https://www.understood.org/articles/why-isnt-my-child-reading-fast-enough
https://www.understood.org/articles/faqs-about-vision-and-dyslexia
https://www.understood.org/articles/faqs-about-reversing-letters-writing-letters-backwards-and-dyslexia
https://www.understood.org/articles/faqs-about-reversing-letters-writing-letters-backwards-and-dyslexia
https://www.understood.org/articles/10-oscar-winners-with-dyslexia
https://www.understood.org/articles/entrepreneurs-who-learn-and-think-differently
https://www.understood.org/articles/elected-officials-with-dyslexia


Convention documents;        

MD 11 Convention 
- Schedule of Events 

      

KS Screening 
Information - Trainin  

    

      

 

Metamora Lions Clubs are now a sponsor of the Rolandwamer middle school bee club and 
archery club 

 

                                                         LCIF CHALLENGE FOR CHANGE 

Bring your change to the MD 11 State Convention and support your District 

in the Challenge for Change LCIF Event. 

District Governors have been challenged to decorate a Gallon Milk Jug for 

donations to LCIF. Clean out your counter tops and pockets for change 

you have laying around and donate it to your Governor’s collection jug. 

The District raising the most money at the Convention will be awarded a 

Melvin Jones that they can present in their District to a well deserving Lion. 

We make a difference Internationally through the funds and service we 

contribute.   Our donation will be presented to IPIP Douglas Alexander at 

the Awards Banquet on Saturday night, May 20. Let’s make a Difference! 



 

 



 

 



 



 



 

TOGETHER WE CAN…BE EXTRAORDINARY! May 18 – 20, 2023 VanDyk Mortgage Convention 
Center, Muskegon Come to learn, network, celebrate and be Extraordinary Lions! Reservations 
can be made at the Delta Marriott online at www.lionsofmi.com Or call 833-999-0181 Thursday, 
May 18 Convention Kick-off Picnic at USS LST 393. Catering by Ravenna Lions Club Cost: $15 
Sponsor/Host: Muskegon Northside Lions Club Friday, May 19 – Learn and Grow Together at the 
Convention 9:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m. Council of Governors Meeting 9:00 a.m. – 6:00 p.m. Exhibitor’s 
Hall Open 9:30 a.m. Breakout Session I: Guided Bird Watching Excursion Experience the thrill of a 
guided visit to a popular destination for spring migrating birds to flock to! 1:30 p.m. District 
Governor-Elect 2023-2024 Meeting Planning 2:00 p.m. Breakout Session II: Becoming an 
Extraordinary Club Secretary 2:00 p.m. Breakout Session III: Becoming an Extraordinary Club 
Treasurer 3:00 p.m. Breakout Session IV: Project KidSight Training 3:00 p.m. Breakout Session V: 
Extraordinary Lions Serving Extraordinary Ukrainians *Invited Guests: IPIP Alexander; Honary 
Consulate of Ukrain, Vasyl Perets; Grand Rapids Ukrainian Club President. 6:30 p.m. Convention 
Welcome Reception/ Dinner, Entertainment “Lions Got Talent” Show Saturday, May 20 – Learn 
and Grow Together at the Convention 8:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m. Exhibitor’s Hall Open 8:00 a.m. 
Awards Breakfast 10:00 a.m. Business Session featuring news from around our state and world. 
2:00 p.m. LIONS OF MICHIGAN INNAURGAL PARADE! Downtown Muskegon 3:00 p.m. District 11 
C1 Convention Breakout Sessions-continued 3:30 – 4:30 p.m. Sock Hop Service Project to benefit 
area shelters. 6:00 p.m. Awards Banquet: Social Hour, Dinner, S.A. Dodge Awards Recipients: PDG 
Ronald Coleman, A1 and PDG Connie Shelton, A2 Keynote Address by Immediate Past 
International President, Douglas Alexander JOIN US FOR AN EXTRAORDINARY EXPERIENCE IN 
MUSKEGON 

                                                            EMMETT LIONS CLUB 

Emmett lions recently, had a meeting with District Governor Dr. Shawn 
Wightman. This club collected pull taps for drink containers. PDG Peggy 
Farnsworth from Otter Lake Lions sells the aluminum to a local scrap yard 
and the proceeds go to the Ronald McDonald house. Collecting pull taps is 
a painless project costing nothing and gaining so much. Need other clubs 
involved.  

Emmett Lions have a large collection of medical equipment and needs to 
donate to anyone needed these items. The majority are crutches and 
walkers that type of equipment. If you have a need they have you covered; 
call PDG Chuck Belesky. The price is right. (810-543-0990)  



 



 

                                                                 

 

 

 

 


